State Legislative Forum

Special Guests:
Senator Perry Clark

	Bio 
Born September 30,1957. Quality Training. Christian. US Navy. Boy Scouts of America, Volunteer Merit Badge Counselor, District Chair. Community volunteer. 


	


	Interim Committees 
Families & Children; Health and Welfare; Judiciary; Licensing and Occupations; Veterans, Military Affairs, and Public Protection 


	


	Session Committees 
Health & Welfare (S); Judiciary (S); Licensing, Occupations & Administrative Regulations (S); Veterans, Military Affairs, & Public Protection (S) 


	





Representative Tim Firkins
	Bio 
Born January 19, 1948. Attorney. Methodist. WKU, BS. UofL, JD. 


	


	Interim Committees 
Banking and Insurance; BR Sub. on Econ. Devel. & Tourism, Nat. Res. & Envir. Prot.; Education; Labor and Industry; Licensing and Occupations; Postsecondary Education 


	


	Session Committees 
Banking & Insurance (H); BR Sub. on Econ Dev. & Tourism, Nat Res. & Envir. Prot. (H) [Vice Chair]; Education (H); Labor & Industry (H) [Vice Chair]; Licensing & Occupations (H) 


	





Representative Ron Weston

	Bio 
Born April 11, 1948. Registered General Securities Principal, Insurance. Retired, Weston Financial Services. Catholic. Fairdale Lions Club, Fairdale Alumni Assoc. Fairdale, St. Jerome Church Booster Club. Fairdale Fair Board. Fairdale Community Ministries, Past Pres. KY Fraternal Congress, Past Vice Pres. Oil, Chemical & Atomic Workers Union Local #3-367, United Auto Workers Union #862, past Member. 


	


	Interim Committees 
Appropriations and Revenue; Banking and Insurance; BR Sub. on Transportation; Economic Development and Tourism; Elections, Constit. Amend. & Intergov. Afrs. Task Force; Licensing and Occupations; State Government 


	


	Session Committees 
Appropriations & Revenue (H); Banking & Insurance (H); BR Sub. on Transportation (H); Elections, Const. Amendments & Intergovernmental Affairs (H) [Vice Chair]; Licensing & Occupations (H); Tourism Development & Energy (H) [Vice Chair] 


	


ANA President Ray Whitener welcomed all in attendance, thanked the special guests and called on committee chairs for reports:

Beautification (McFarland) – We have received grant award funds from Brightside for the landscaped entrance.  Plans can now proceed.  Nov 7 cleanup volunteers will meet at Kenwood Elementary at 8 am.   Gloves, bags and  t-shirts for registrants.  Event will conclude at 10:30 am.  Participants invited to an end of event celebration at Lassiter Middle School. 

Treasurer (Crider) – Reported fund balance and reminded all that ANA does not have set dues and accepts donations.  Took an informal poll asking who attending regularly use the walking path around Kenwood.  A significant number of the 50 present responded affirmatively.  Crider reported that JCPS board member Linda Duncan indicated the willingness of the system to provide concrete footing if ANA will provide a bench for those wanting a brief respite,

Metro Call Liaison (Spratt) - Reminded ANA residents that inquiries and complaints made by ANA through Metro Call respect the anonymity of the resident.  

Holiday Party (Recktenwald) – Has been moved to Dec 15, same time 7 pm.  Volunteers still needed.  The agenda for the evening is fun and fellowship.  Board Member Stephen Cotton announced that nationally recognized bluegrass music star Michael Cleveland would be providing the music

Forum:

South Louisville is fortunate to have these three highly skilled and experienced individuals in the State Legislature to speak on behalf of our needs.  Firkins, a former PVA; Clark, a former state representative; and Weston, the first president of the Metro Council are duly equipped to face what some say will be the toughest budget session in twenty-years.

ANA residents asked questions and listened intensely as each described how what promises to be a substantial shortfall will be approached.  All cautioned that stimulus funds have provided temporary relief for the 2008-2010 biennium and those funds will not be available for 2010-2012 budget. 

Govt Liaison (Whitener) – The Metro Council unanimously approved the New Cut-Taylor Corridor Project.  ANA thanks lead sponsor Councilwoman Vicki Welch along   with Councilwoman Marianne Butler and Councilman Dan Johnson for their support.  

The focus will be Taylor from Watterson south to the Gene Snyder Freeway and will be led by University of Louisville’s City Solutions Center and the New Cities Institute based in Lexington.  In examining this unique corridor the mission will be to promote awareness of attractions, create a themed destination point for local and regional visitors, a boost for the south Louisville economy.

